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Converging Eff orts
THE LAND - THE WATER - THE TRAILS

  What started out as a unique way to commemorate a 
birthday for a local conservation champion evolved into a  
celebration and fundraiser highlighting the exceptional 
efforts made in recent decades to protect the land, water, 
and trails of northern Michigan.

  Last year, Lisa Loyd began talking with three local 
conservation organizations about her desire to somehow 
celebrate what would have been the 100th birthday of her 
father, the late Horace “Huffy” Huffman. Inspired by his 
love for northwestern lower Michigan, Huffy devoted much 
of his retired life to establishing and growing Little Traverse 
Conservancy, Tip of the Mitt Watershed Council, and Top 
of Michigan Trails Council. He is given large credit for 
helping each of these organizations build solid foundations.
 On Saturday, August 9, more than 50 friends and fam-
ily members gathered the day after Huffy’s birth date to 
celebrate all that has happened and continues to happen to 
protect and appreciate the treasured natural assets of our 
region. The group gathered at a newly-completed viewing 
platform located on the Conservancy’s Fochtman Nature 
Preserve. The preserve is bisected by Top of Michigan Trail 
Council’s newly paved North Western State Trail, and is 
along the shores of Round Lake, whose waters have been 
monitored for decades by Tip of the Mitt Watershed Coun-
cil. Some participants walked, some arrived by bike, and 
another group paddled their way to the overlook from the 

Round Lake boat launch.
 “To me, this location represents the perfect confl uence 
of so many things that my dad and all of us cherish,” Loyd 
said. “The protected land of the Fochtman Preserve, the 
sparkling waters of Round Lake, this new trail, and in 
the background, the hills of Menonaqua Woods and our 
family’s summer homes.”
 A commemorative four-paneled sign was unveiled 
at the event with one panel about Huffy and the other three 
panels describing the mission and work of the three organi-
zations.

  The executive directors from all three organizations 
were on hand to speak at the event along with David Jones, 
executive director of the Petoskey-Harbor Springs Area 
Community Foundation. A grant through the foundation 
helped pay for the new overlook platform and an interpre-
tive sign. 
 “This event and the fundraiser gave us all an opportu-
nity to refl ect and be grateful for the many good things that 
have happened since these organizations have come about,” 
said LTC executive director Tom Bailey.

  Through a special invitation-based fundraiser, Loyd 
and her family offered the opportunity to purchase candles 
for a birthday cake, with all proceeds benefi tting the three 
organizations. More than 120 donations were made raising a 
total of $12,450 distributed among the organizations.

Round Lake, the Fochtman 
Preserve and the North Western

State Trail are all shown in this 
drone photo.
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The new Ralph and Ursula Compton 
Nature Preserve

EMMET COUNTY

land protection

Like many who have spent 
their childhoods in northern 

Michigan, Mike Compton 
grew up with outdoor traditions 

that have continued into adult-
hood. Each season holds certain rituals 

that mark the changing scenery and the way of life “up north.” For 
Compton and his family, the area around O’Neal Lake had become an 
annual destination for harvesting blueberries or wild mushrooms.
 When the opportunity came to purchase a lakeside parcel in 
2003, he took it. “I’ve always loved it up there,” Compton said. “It 
is adjacent to Wilderness State Park with all 
of the trails and areas to explore.” Located at 
the southeast end of the park, O’Neal Lake 
is roughly 130 acres and drains through Big 
Sucker Creek into Sturgeon Bay, Lake Michi-
gan. It is a popular local destination for fi sh-
ing, canoeing, kayaking, and even recently, 
stand-up paddleboarding. Animals that Comp-
ton has regularly observed over the years 
include Great Blue Heron, Bald Eagle, Beaver, 
and Northern Water Snake. “I was once told 
that this lake holds the largest known popula-
tion of the snake in Michigan,” he added. An 
osprey platform was placed at the southeast 
end of the lake many years ago and this past 
August, two young were seen calling to their 

mother, who quickly returned to ensure no harm was done. 
Loons are often seen on the lake, and Compton notes they 
are sensitive to disturbance and have the best chance of 
successfully nesting when left alone. 
 Local lore states that a sawmill once existed along 
O’Neal Lake, and - based on the large volume of garbage 
removed over the years - it is quite certain a homestead 
once sat on the preserve land. 
 This past year, Compton approached the Conservancy 
about receiving the land as a donated nature preserve. “I 
really like the idea of this land being available for all to 

enjoy,” he said. “It feels like the right 
thing to do with it.”
 Land Protection Specialist Caitlin 
Donnelly noted how desirable it is to 
protect the land. “With its proxim-
ity to Wilderness and the watershed 
protection, this is a priority parcel 
to hold as a preserve,” Donnelly 
explained. She also said that staff will 
be exploring possibilities for conduct-
ing lake-based fi eld trips from the 
preserve next summer.
 The preserve is named after 
Compton’s parents, Ralph and Ursula. 
Conservancy staff plan to place a sign 
so that it is visible from the lake.
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Corporate Sponsors
Dave Kring Chevrolet-Cadillac
L’Arbre Croche Realty
Northern Trust Company
Volles, Toal & Post 
    Diversifi ed Portfolios, Inc.

Event Sponsors
White Pine Donors
Baiardi Family Foundation, Inc.
Gayle and Chip Everest
Dr. and Mrs. John A. Woollam

Eastern Hemlock 
Mr. and Mrs. J. Hord Armstrong III
Mrs. Thomas H. Carruthers IV
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Carruthers
Walter and Jane Enterline
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. FitzSimons
Dr. and Mrs. Alan R. Gillespie
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy K. Jenkins
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Nolan
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Petzold
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas C. Post
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Saal Jr.

White Birch
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Aikens
Mr. Ralph R. Carruthers
Mrs. B. Gill Clements
Mr. Andrew E. Farley
Craig and Terry Farquharson
Mr. Brian L. Granger
Mr. and Mrs. David H. Irish
Mrs. Carl W. Nichols
Drs. Ted and Tricia Paisley
Ms. Ruth H. Petzold
Mr. and Mrs. William F. Souder

Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Turnbull
Mr. and Mrs. Michael VanLokeren
Gill and Audie Whitman

Northern White Cedar 
The Cottage Company of Harbor Springs
Mr. and Mrs. James C. Fabiano
Mr. and Mrs. John N. Failey
Richard and Terry Farquharson
Mrs. John W. Fischer
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon T. Ford Jr.
David and Ruth Ann Keefer
Paul and Nancy Knapp
Mr. Michael Lynch
Mr. and Mrs. Michael McCready
Mr. and Mrs. Michael K. McMurray
Mrs. Mary M. McVicker
Dr. and Mrs. Michael J. Miller
Ms. Margaret H. Norris
Jill and Dave Patterson
Dr. and Mrs. Ray J. Pensinger
Irma Noel and James Rand
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory R. Skau
Mr. David W. Smith
Ms. Place Tegland
Mrs. David L. Truog
Wayne and Darlene Williams
John and Deborah Zahnow

AUCTION AND RAFFLE DONORS 

17 Restaurant 
American Spoon

Barbara Boz Boutique
Kevin Barton

Bay Harbor Village Hotel
Katie Brines

By the Bay Nautical Gallery

The Family of Elizabeth Carrott
Michelle Deiter

Karen and Michael Donnelly
Galley Gourmet

Alan and Leanne Gillespie
Great Turtle Kayak Tours 

Gurney’s Harbor Bottle Shop
Mark and Mary Hramiec Hoff man

Howse Candy Haus
The Inn at Bay Harbor

Judy Kern and  Kent Whealy
Ruth Krzyzowski

Gow Litzenburger
LTC Board of Trustees

M-119 Clothing
Mackinac Island Carriage Tour

Massage by Sigrid
Yvonne McCready

Katie McGauley
Mary Bea McWatters

Monogram Goods
Moose Jaw Junction

The Outfi tter
Palette Bistro
James Peery
Ruth Petzold

Craig Ryan
Savoir Faire

Staff ord’s Perry Hotel
Starline Ferry

Suzie’s Pies
Bob Swanson

Velvet a Candy Store
Vernales

Voque Salon
Yummies

2014 Save the Trees 
Committee

Jane Enterline, co-chair
Sarah Post, co-chair

Debbie and Walker Bagby
Kathy and Mark Driggs*

Walter Enterline
Andrew Farley
Lesley Fischer

Sis and Walter Fisher
Debra and Gregg Garver

Leanne Gillespie
Mark and Mary Hramiec Hoff man

Sarah Kay*
Beth and Steve Kost*
Allison LaFramboise
Gow Litzenburger*

Shelagh and Harley Luplow*
Tiny Luplow

Caleb MacCready
Kate and Rad MacCready*

Yvonne and Mike McCready
Jane McDonald
Dave McVicker
Bob Moorhead

Shannon and Steve Nolan
Meg Norris

James Peery*
Tom Post

Chad Richardson
Margie Smith
Leigh Tegland

Krissie and Dan Verbic*
Audie and Gill Whitman*

*past chairs

Special Thanks To Our Host
Walstrom Marine

Record-Breaking Year for Save the Trees!

Thanks to all of those supporters mentioned below as well as the 225 people 
who joined us at this year’s Save the Trees, we broke a fundraising record this 

year of nearly $50,000! All proceeds go into LTC’s land protection fund.
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EDUCATION

Animal Home Discoveries (PreK)
To Be a Tree (PreK)
Falling for Leaves ( K-1) 
Sharpening the Senses (K-1)
Healthy Habitats (1-3)

Fall Environmental Education Programs 
September 16-October 29September 16-October 29

Buggin’ Out ( 1-3) 
Everybody Eats (1-3)
Purely Plants (3-4)
Dirt Makers (3-5)
Orienteering (6-12) *Fall & Spring

Year-Round Programs (Fall through Spring)
Intro to Nature Photography (grades 5 and up)

Eco Journaling (grades 5 and up)
Intro to Wilderness Survival  (grades 6 and up)

For full program details, visit www.landtrust.org
To register for a program, call 231.347.0991 and ask for Sarah or Melissa.

NEW Program-To-Go
Conservancy education staff  have made 
their popular  ‘Dirt Makers’ program 
available in a “To-Go” form. Designed for 
teachers who feel confi dent conducting 
this program without an LTC naturalist 
present on your school yard or natural 
space, this kit is fi lled with everything 
you’ll need! Supplies include: Teacher’s 
Guide, log worksheet, magnifi ers, 
collecting jars, identifi cation guide, 
pencils, books  and clipboards. 
Give us a call at 231.347.0991 
for more information.

To better meet the needs of teachers and changing standards in curriculum, 
LTC staff  has spent the last year working with Dale Lewis, retired elementary 
principal and LTC education committee member. Dale has been refi ning LTC 
education programs to better refl ect the Next Generation Science Standards. 
NGSS correlations with each of LTC’s programs are now available online at the 
education section of our web site:  www.landtrust.org.

“The Nature Photography program has been a part of my curriculum for the past two years. It has allowed my students to appreciate nature and has also 

created an environment for students to develop a passion for something that they normally would not do on their own. Sarah Mayhew’s knowledge of 

photography makes it an enjoyable learning environment and her passion for teaching is evident in the way she interacts with students.  

 “Photography allows my students to view objects from a diff erent perspective. This last school year I used their personal photos to demonstrate looking 

at objects from diff erent points of view. I was able to transfer their newly-learned knowledge of perception into all of the other core subjects taught at St. 

Francis. As a teacher I believe it is important to create personal connections for students to succeed. LTC has created a teaching platform through the Nature 

Photography program that allows me to create positive and personal learning situations through classical education.” - Jeff  Sulitis, St. Francis 5th grade 
{ {

program praise
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EDUCATION
Adventure Naturalists: Mountain Bike at Offi  eld

SUMMER 2014

 Environmental Education
     

    A
dventure Naturalists: Skyline Trail Hike    

Junior Naturalists: Into the Wild

    
 Ju

nior Naturalists: Nature Art

    K
nee-High Naturalists: ‘Bout Birds  

Knee-High Naturalists: Fairy & Gnome Houses

Our summer 
environmental 

education 
programs were 

again off ered for 
three age groups 

with the knee-
high programs 

the most popular 
once again. 

Addddvvvvvvvvvvvveeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeennnnnnnnnnnntttttuuuuuuuuuuuuuuuuuuuuuuuuuuurrrrrrrrrreeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeee NNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNNa

artwork by Anna DeCamp
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LAND PROTECTION

  Conservation of Working Lands
by Greta Jankoviak, LTC AmeriCorps Stewardship Technician

 When you think of land conservation, what comes to mind? 
Do you visualize scenic vistas encompassing trees and lakes? Or 
rivers and wetlands with migratory birds? But what about open 
fi elds with hay bales or pine plantations? As part of the mission of 
Little Traverse Conservancy, not only are the staff and volunteers 
working to protect the natural and scenic character of north-
ern Michigan, they are also protecting the working lands in the 
area. What are these working lands, you may ask? They consist 
of sustainable forest reserves or agricultural land used for crop 
production or livestock grazing. As a native to northern Michigan, 
I understand that LTC protects scenic lands, but I never realized, 
specifi cally, they also help protect and sustain timber production.
 It was my second day of service as the new AmeriCorps 
member for LTC and the plan was to scout out potential donation 
properties on Sugar Island with other staff. Before leaving, I was 
familiarized with the properties and learned that one condition is 
that they remain in the Commercial Forest (CF) program. 
According to the Michigan Department of Natural Resources, the 
CF program “provides a signifi cant property tax reduction to pri-
vate landowners as an incentive to retain and manage their forest 
land for long-term timber production in support of the state’s for-
est products industry.” So as we’re driving through the Upper Pen-
insula, my eagerness at a high, I thought to myself, “Why would a 
land conservancy acquire commercial forest properties?”  
 Here is what I have learned. The Commercial Forest program 
isn’t new to Little Traverse Conservancy. There are already four 
nature preserves, including the Offi eld Preserve, enrolled in the 
CF program along with 10 other preserves with pine plantations. 
Some of these preserves remain active in timber management in 
order to uphold the donor’s wishes, whereas others are managed 
in order to remove exotic pine, such as Scotch or Austrian, or to 

convert pine plan-
tations to a more 
naturally occurring 
forest stand.    
 However, 
being enrolled in 
the CF program 
comes at a cost, as 
there is a monetary 
withdrawal penalty 
and three require-
ments: allow public 
access for hunt-
ing, fi shing, and 
trapping; maintain 
an active timber 
management plan 
by a professional forester on fi le; and harvest trees when 
needed. On the other hand, some of the benefi ts of sustain-
able timber management include: suppressing disease or pest 
infestations, enhancing biodiversity, controlling wildfi res 
and creating an overall healthy forest ecosystem.    
 With this in mind, LTC has been given the opportunity 
to acquire more than 1,000 acres of land subject to timber 
management as per the donor’s requests. With these lands, 
according to Director of Land Protection and Stewardship 
Kieran Fleming, LTC tentatively proposes a new category 
of protected lands called “Working Forest Reserves” for the 
“purpose of protecting working forest lands and promot-
ing sustainable forest management in perpetuity.” Not only 
will LTC be able to generate revenue for future resources 
and land projects, but also look at this as an opportunity to 

educate the public on sustainable for-
est management and contribute to the 
local economy. In the end, LTC will 
never enroll a nature preserve into 
something it’s not and will protect 
old growth forests and manage new 
growth for future generations. 
 Statistics say nearly 26 million 
acres of forests are projected to be 
developed by 2030. Instead of losing 
more forests to development, Little 
Traverse Conservancy has the chance 
to protect additional working land 
and will be committed to implement-
ing healthy forest management in its 
service area for the public’s benefi t. 

The Offi  eld Preserve (left) is one of LTC’s preserves 

enrolled in the Commercial Forest program. Other 

working farms such as the Warner Farm (above) 

are protected with conservation easements 

through the Conservancy.



 Last October when the LTC asked if I would be willing to be a 
monitor for the American Kestrel Project I had no idea what to expect. 
Jim and Wendy Bean came out to install the nest box in the Black Hole 
Preserve just west of my farmland. Then we experienced a winter with 
record snowfall and unusually cold temperatures. On April 13, 2014 
I thought I saw one Kestrel fl y by the nesting box and the following 
day a pair of Sandhill Cranes mated by the windmill atop my hill. I had 
been reading the American Kestrel website about pairs nesting and my 
concerns were growing as there appeared to 
be no activity around my box. Then on Sunday, 
April 20, I noticed cedar shavings on the ground 
and thought I heard scratching noises inside 
the box. I did not lower the box to check inside, 
but feared that perhaps it was some rodent or 
some other bird in the box. Then as fate would 
have it, I was called out of town for two weeks. 
 On Mother’s Day (May 11), I lowered the 
Kestrel Box LTC032 and opened it for the fi rst 
time to fi nd one egg. I was so excited that I 
emailed Jim and Wendy immediately.  They 
explained that the mother Kestrel might lay 
up to 6 eggs, but that it takes two days for her 
to lay each egg. Jim suggested I wait a full two 
weeks before opening the box again to make 
sure not to scare off  the mother before all her 
eggs were laid: “Once she is incubating the 
eggs, the mother bird will not abandon the 
nest,” he said. This advice paid handsomely. 
To my delight, there were fi ve Kestrel eggs in 
the box when I opened it on May 25. I waited 
another two weeks before opening the box 
again. But on Sunday, June 8, still no eggs 
had hatched even though my calculations 
were that it had been 28 days since the fi rst 
egg had been laid. Throughout the process, I 
regularly communicated with Jim and Wendy 
and researched the website to learn about the 
incubation and fl edging.
 Finally, on June 15, when the box was 
lowered and the mother fl ew out of the nest, I opened it to fi nd both 
eggs and chicks. The chicks were so fl uff y and huddled so closely that I 
could not be sure if there were three or four. I could see one egg, but if 
there was another, it must be hidden beneath the ball of fl uff . A week 
later when I lowered the box, I was worried because I did not see the 
mother dart out. This time there were clearly fi ve fuzzy chicks. Mother 
must have been hunting as they all appeared quite healthy. Monitoring 
the Kestrels made me a better all-around bird watcher. For example, 
I began to notice that every time the Killdeer climbed on top of my 
mulch pile and screamed alarms, the Kestrels were usually hunting 
from atop my windmill. It made my life as a photographer much easier 
once I began to learn and observe diff erent birding behaviors.
 On June 29 at 1:30 pm, shortly after a thunderstorm, I spied the 
mother atop my windmill. The fi ve babies had grown considerably 
and were beginning to lose their fuzzy down feathers. The following 
Sunday, the fi ve babies appeared to be almost fully grown. However, 
with the exception of one male who stood alert staring at me from 
the rear of the box, the others appeared lifeless lying on the cedar 
shavings, not making a sound. Concerned that there was something 
wrong, I emailed Jim and he explained that the babies were now used 
to the routine of me lowering the box and “simply hunkered down 
as soon as they felt the box move.”  The babies were so large at this 

2014 Black Hole Kestrels
Story and photos submitted by Kestrel monitor Lynn Walters-Fraze, (Black Hole Preserve, Emmet County)

 point, they barely fi t inside the box, so I was careful to only open the door 
part way to take my photo out of fear one might fall out. Jim explained 
that the fi rst babies should fl edge the following week, so it would not 
be necessary to lower the box any more. The following Thursday, Jim 
and Wendy kindly drove all the way to my house to loan me a portable 
camoufl age netting blind so I could get closer to the box to photograph 
the fl edglings. Their parting words were, “You are going to have a very 
exciting next couple of weeks.” And they were right. 

        Fortunately, when Jim and Wendy installed the 
nest last fall, we picked a spot I could observe with 
binoculars from inside my home. At fl edging time 
this became a major advantage. I began to notice 
the fl edges peeking out of the hole in the box as the 
adults in a nearby tree called to them constantly to 
“fl y the coop.” With the blind, I was able to creep to 
within a hundred feet of the nest and sit for hours 
beneath the shade of a large tree observing up close. 
That was the week of the Super Full Moon, and the 
fi rst time, I noticed an Eastern Kingfi sher chasing the 
mother Kestrel. I began spending several hours a 
day watching the Kestrels, but never was fortunate 
enough to see one of the fl edglings actually fl y out of 
the box. All of a sudden, it seemed there were Kestrels 
everywhere in the treetops, on every rung of the 
windmill, in the grasses of the lower fi elds, on electric 
wires, and even on top of my silo. 
        Then on July 18 at about 7 pm, through the long 
glinting rays of the sun, I noticed one of the fl edglings 
sitting on top of the nesting box. Without the aid of 
the netting, I simply walked across my fi eld toward 
the windmill and down the hillside all the while 
veering slightly north to get the sun to my back to 
get more than a silhouette photograph. I was able 
to approach within 50 feet of the box, and the male 
fl edgling watched my every move, but did not fl y 
away. He even turned around so that his tail was fl at 
on top of the box so it appeared as if he was reclining 
in an easy chair. His sister, who had been perched 
next to him, had darted away from the box as soon as 

I left my house, confi rming her incredible eyesight at great distances.  
 Over the next week, I noticed this one lone male fl edgling was 
the only one who would allow me to approach without fl ying away. It 
dawned on me that perhaps he was the fi rst one born, the fi rst to open 
his eyes, and the one who stood staring at me each time I opened the 
box. My theory is that “the big eye” of my camera lens and I accidentally 
imprinted on this baby Kestrel, so naturally I have chosen to personify 
him by naming him “Mikey” after the Life cereal child of the 1970s.
 The mother Kestrel has expanded her territory out of the preserve, 
across the road, and into the woods to the east and daily calls the 
fl edglings to follow. Now they perch atop the trees right next to my 
house and hunt in the fi elds 50 feet outside my door.  Almost every 
afternoon around 1pm without fail, I am distracted from computer work 
by loud chattering signaling that the fi ve siblings have successfully killed 
another mouse or vole. My camera sits ready on the chair and my screen 
door remains open in the event I am lucky enough to photograph their 
group celebration in the fi eld before the one with the prize fl ies off .
 They are full of childhood glee and I have watched them play 
“king of the mountain” on top of my mulch piles. On windy days, there 
is nothing lazy about their circles in the sky but rather they have made 
a racetrack from tree to tree on the perimeter of my farm and they are 
exciting and beautiful to watch.   
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STEWARDSHIP

Meet Mikey!

5/25/14

6/15/14
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STEWARDSHIP

On the way to 
monitor the Cain’s 
Creek Swamp 
Preserve in 
Cheboygan County.

High school-aged interns from New York 
who were part of The Nature Conservancy’s 
LEAF  (Leaders in Environmental Action for 
the Future) program helped LTC staff  build 
trails at the Leopold Preserve on Marquette 
Island this past July.

The new overlook platform 
and signs at the Fochtman 
Preserve overlooking Round 
Lake. All construction of this 
boardwalk was donated by 
Evening Star Joinery and 
materials were partially 
funded with a grant from 
the Petoskey-Harbor 
Springs Area Community 
Foundation.

Girl Scout Troop #04199 donated a bench that now resides at the 
Susan Creek Nature Preserve (bench and Troop shown below).

Cameron Stewart 
and his uncle Ryan 
Paquette completed a 
bench now placed at 
the Raunecker 
Preserve complex as 
part of fulfi lling service 
requirements at 
Cameron’s school. 

AmeriCorps Steward-
ship Technician Greta 
Jankoviak demon-
strates the girth of a 
huge red oak at the 
Clyde and Martha 
Williams Preserve on 
Drummond Island. 

Summer Stewardship Snippets
A sample of the multitude of projects that have 

occurred at a variety of LTC preserves this summer.

“I’ve been meaning to tell you how nice the overlook platform 
and sign look at Round Lake. Thanks for mentioning Loon-
watch and the great information on the Round Lake loons. 
I ride by there almost every day and it’s a great spot to take a 
rest and look over the lake. Really nice job.” 
  - Jeff Lange, Loonwatch Coordinator
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Group Eff orts Yield Trail Assets
NEW OVERLOOK, RAMP, & BOARDWALK AT HAILAND PRESERVE

Thanks to the added eff orts of several volunteers including 
Eagle Scout candidate Zach Hunt and members of his troop (see 
p. 11), a new overlook deck now invites users of the North Western 
State Trail to take a rest and hike onto new boardwalk into the 
Hailand Preserve. Beautiful new assets for trail and preserve!

Setting the footings

Invitation from the trail

Park your bike and come in for a hike!

Building the base

STEWARDSHIP

The map to right shows the 
locations of the two new 

platforms along the North 
Western State Trail. See side bar 

to right for the photo story of 
the construction of the 

Hailand platform.

Round
Lake
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Fochtman 
Nature 

Preserve

Art & 
Sally 

Hailand 
Preserve

Helstrom
Family

Preserve

Preserve monitor Dan Relitz 
assembled this Leopold 

bench and placed it just off  
of the trail at the William B. 

Derby Nature Preserve. 
See page 13 for more 

information about the 
Leopold Bench.

LTC staff  placed staired platforms 
at the Bubbling Springs Preserve 
to allow use of the trails through 

wet areas.

W. Conway Road
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Join Us...

The Conservancy would like to 
thank the following new Friends or 
Benefactors or members who have 
increased their level of giving within 
the Friends or Benefactors level from 
May 20, 2014 to August 20, 2014.

Friends and Benefactors

Mrs. Betty Benson
Ms. Diane Curtis
Dr. and Mrs. Gerrit B. Gucky
Ted and Nancy Haddad
Mr. and Mrs. Laban Jackson
Fred and Edie Kaufmann
Mr. Donald Kopka
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Lester
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff  D. Lowe
William and Celeste McKinley
Jim and Diane McMahon
Mrs. Harry W. Mellen
Mrs. Thomas F. Mich
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Nolan
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas C. Peterson
Mrs. Eino Rajala
Mr. John Rakolta Jr.
Jeff ery B. and Amy Risinger
Jim and Kathy Schroeder
Mr. John R. Shreves
Donald and Karen Stearns
Mr. Dick Taylor
Don and Mary Trout
Mr. and Mrs. Michael VanLokeren

New Contributing 

Members
Business Members

American Spoon Foods
Grip-on-Tools
Performance Engineers, Inc.
Touring Gear

Individual & Family Members

Joseph and Elna Albano
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Alexandrowski
Mr. and Mrs. Jack B. Anderson
Michael L. and Anita H. Barratt
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald A. Black
Ms. Winnie Boal
Ed and Pam Boutrous
Mr. and Mrs. Trent E. Bowman
John and Wendy Bubak
Brian and Michelle Buccilli
Ann Marie Tracey and Daniel Buckley
William and Denise Bull
Mrs. Susan Burtch
Bob and Elaine Carlson
Ms. Diane Cheklich
John and Nancy Clark
Mr. Keith Clark
Tiff any Moore and David Corteville
Robert and Joyce Culbertson
Nancy and John Damoose
Heidi and Charles DeCamp
James Schlappi and Lorie DeGrazia
Richard and Diane Denardis
Ken Hinton and Nancy Devon
Kimber and Judy DeWitt
Mary Jo and Ron Dismang
Kim Redic and James Eder

Ms. Janice Ferguson
Dan and Stephanie Ferris
Jason and Elizabeth Firek
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Fischer
Mr. Bruce T. Flack
Ms. Linda Foy
Mary Anne and Bob Gale
Ms. Mary W. Galvin
Greg and Loretta Gerken
Jim and Mary Grissom
Paul and Linda Groen
Mrs. Donna Hackett
Dale and Nancy Hadel
Carlene and Bill Hall
Paula and Chic Hall
Jamie Hart
Carrie and John Hayden
Dr. and Mrs. Douglas D. Hebert
Richard and Leslie Helwig
Ms. Susan Hochbein
Ms. Janet Taylor Huntley
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Jess
Ms. Lisa Johnson
Ms. Elizabeth Johnston
John and Kathy Jorgensen
Greg and Christina Kasper
Ted and Kathleen Kedzierski
Mr. Bret Keefe
Charles B. and Eileen L. Kelly
Darwin and Mary Kenney
Mr. Lynn K. Kerber
Ms. Susan Klimas
Ms. Julia Kurkjian
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Lafl eur
Mr. Joel D. Lerman
John and Marjorie List
John and Laurie Logan

Ms. Laurie Lowrance
Mike and Patty Maher
Mrs. Frances A. Marschner
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Marshall
Ms. Wendy McCallum
Jim and Johanna McGill
William and Rita Miller
Merry Gilbert and Robert Murray
Kathy Keefer and Mark Mutchler
Thad and Rachelle Naquin
Jim and Karen Odorizzi
Ms. Lenore “Noni” Pace
Jill and Dave Patterson
Craig and Linda Pell
Mr. Michael Pennanen
Drs. Michael and Van-Anh Peters
Randy and Debbie Price
Francis and Penny Reynolds
Ron and Mary Roush
Gary and Mary Salowich
Mr. Gerald Samson
Emily and Tom Soelter
Bert and Beverly Sparrow
Sue and Tony Stempky
Michael and JoAnn Sting
Mr. Chris Swanson
Stephen and Laura Trudeau
Jeff  and Barbara Upton
Mr. Bradford Valka
Ms. Sarah Vetter
Mr. and Mrs. Larry R. Wallie
John and Khristi Zimmeth

We do our best to maintain an 

accurate, up-to-date list of donors 

and apologize for any errors or 

omissions. Please call our offi  ce at 

231.347.0991 with any corrections.

Ch
ar

le
vo

ix
 C

ou
nt

y/
G

ar
y 

O
st

er
be

ck

membership



WWW.LANDTRUST.ORG    l    11

Wish 
List

• Dump trailer 
• Waders 
• Funding to purchase replacement 

cameras for Nature Photography program 
(estimated $130 per camera/5 cameras desired).

• Funding to construct two benches at the Art & 
Sally Hailand Preserve (provides an opportunity 
to dedicate bench to an individual).

• Sally Bales, Marlene Bartson, Barb Bechhold, Gretchen Brown, Mona 
Fay, Arlayne Froysaa, Michaleen Karay, Karen Knapp, Doris Lark, Sha-
ron Ledingham, Lorraine Lucy, Margaret Ritchie, Nancy Staley, Betty 
Trippe, Lurli Vaughan, and Dolores Wehrenberg all from the Retired 
Senior Volunteer Program, as well as John Maximiuk and Bev Warner 
for their excellent work getting our summer mailing out.

• Gary Osterbeck and Todd Petersen for donated photography and 
video work.

• Ginny Cole, Mary Trout, and Dale Lewis for help with education 
programs this summer.

• Evening Star Joinery (Jeff  Ford and staff , Drew Bartlett, Russ Capal-
di, Kevin Hammond) for donated labor constructing the overlook 
deck at the Fochtman Preserve.

• Harbor Springs Excavating for donating sand and gravel for both 
the Fochtman and Hailand preserve platforms.

• Super M Excavating for removing a stump at the Fochtman 
Preserve.

• Jeff  Leinicke, Paul Vanklaveren, Reid Goble, Larry Marvin, and Susan 
Marvin for hauling in wood for boardwalk at the Hailand and 
Helstrom preserves.

• Zach Hunt and his scout friends Sam Bailey and Brandon Goldsmith 
for work at Hailand overlook. And  thank you to Libby Kirk, Zac 
Luhellier, and Camden Smith for additional help.

• Kestrel Box coordinators and volunteers.
• Al Moberly for removing blind at Cain’s Creek Swamp.
• Girl Scout Troop #04199 for new bench at Susan Creek Preserve.
• Community fi eld trip leaders Mary Trout, Eric Hemenway, Debbie 

Hindle, Kenn Ross, Mary Stewart Adams, Jessie Hadley and Woods 
and Water Ecotours, Jennifer Eis, Don Ward, and Marilynn Smith.

• Emmanuel Episcopal Training Leaders in Christ volunteers who 

completed many tasks at the Rogers Family Homestead 
Preserve: Bow Rudolph, Reid Goble, Jimmie DeCamp, Abby 
Armstrong, Ellen Audia, Reilly Ingleson, Claire Audia, Erich   
Ankle, A. Papkey, Spencer Goodrich, Taylor Brown, Tony 
Audia, and Fr. Greg Brown.

• Mary and Don Trout for help with view clearing at The Hill.
• Eastern Upper Peninsula Cooperative Weed Management, 

Mike and Chris Grant, and Ron Oesterreicher for help with 
Knapweed Pull at Vermilion Point Preserve.

• Emily Johnson, Julia Temple, Xica Felix, Tajeira Bonner, 
Heidi Fehr, Magda Zackiewicz, D’zyre Chambers, and Rachel 
Anderson from The Nature Conservancy’s LEAF program 
who helped with trail work at the  Aldo Leopold work on 
Marquette Island.

• Cameron Stewart for boardwalk work and bench at 
Raunecker and clearing the ditch at Roaring Brook.

• Connor Ingleson for Eagle Scout project at Bubbling Springs.
• Glen Mathews for ecological inventory at Martha Curtis 

Preserve.
• Pam Grassmick for use of her truck by our staff  on Beaver 

Island.
• Matt McDonough for allowing staff  to stay in his cabin on 

Beaver Island.
• Bonnie Mikkelsen and Tim DeWick for transporting staff  to 

Marquette Island and letting them stay at Windswept. 
• Bill Hodges, Bret Huntman, and Doug Fuller for continued 

work at the Meadowgate Preserve.
• Ben Musielak for going above and beyond the call of duty 

with his work at the Vermilion Point Preserve.

thank you

Donors to Huff y’s 100th 

Birthday Celebration

Joseph W. and Jennie Lou Amy
William Anton
Tom Bailey
Steve and Kathy Biggs
Diane and Bruce Burnett
Brooke Courtade
David and Teresa Crouse
Jim and Marilyn Cusenza
Mike and Rhea Dow
Margie and Michael FitzSimons
Twink Frey
Gail Gruenwald
Gregg and Sue Hartemayer
Kol, Betsy, and Molly Harvey
Bill and Sue  Holmes
Pamela and George Houk
Mr. and Mrs. W. Anthony Huff man
Mark Huff man
Nathaniel and Jake Huff man
Steve and Sally Huff man
Jack and Susan Huff ord
David and Ann Irish

Vic and Caroline Knowlton
Don Kopka
Tom Lagerstrom and  Mary Anne Griffi  n
Martha Lancaster and Doug Fuller
Ric and Lisa Loyd
Carrie and Joe Lyons
Jon and Christy Lyons
Neil Marzella
Jinny McCoy
Mr. and Mrs. John B. McCoy
Wylie and Barbara Mitchell
The  Ollinger Family
G.A. and Pat Olofsson
Jay and Shawna Huff man Owen
Bill and Jane Petzold
Ham and Barb Schirmer
The  Scholten Family
Jim and Kathy Schroeder
Susan Schulte and Nancy Lindsay
Shridhar, Katy and Lucy Shah

James and Sue Shrader
Jeff , Elsa, and Jonathan Shrader
The Shraders
David and Peggy Child Smith
Stan and Marilynn Smith
Emily and Tom Soelter
John and Lenoir Stanley
Beverly Stenger
Gary and Sue  Stewart

Barb and Jerry Stonewater
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Swanson
John and Mary Lou Tanton
Mary Jo Truog and Family
Michael and Mary Ann Van Lokeren
Ron and Jan VandenBrink
Sally and Sheldon Veil
Steve and Connie Vorenkamp
John and Anna Young

In celebration of what would have been her father’s 100th birthday, Lisa 

Loyd and her family conducted a special fundraising campaign for LTC, 

Tip of Mitt Watershed Council, and Top of Michigan Trails Council 

(see cover story).
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Memorials
The following gifts were 

given between May 27 to 

August 20, 2014.

Jane Marie Bailey

David and Ruth Ann Keefer

Christine Bommarito

Woman’s National Farm & Garden Assoc.

Myles Borgen

Ms. Carole A. Erbel

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. McGreevy

Marty Brennan

Mr. and Mrs. John Day Jr.

Larry Buhl

Mr. and Mrs. James K. Dobbs III

Mr. and Mrs. James H. Everest

Mrs. Jean I. Everest

Mrs. John W. Fischer

Mr. and Mrs. Norman W. Harris III

Seberon and Dianne Litzenburger

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Seguin

Ward Case

Mr. and Mrs. Tony and Carole Musarra

Robert Cooke

Mr. and Mrs. Byron L. West

Bernard Costello

Mr. and Mrs. John Day Jr.

Mrs. Robert A. Files

Mrs. John W. Fischer

Joan Keller

Seberon and Dianne Litzenburger

David and Alyce Dick

Robert B. Dick, PhD

Margaret Mackey Dick

Robert B. Dick, PhD

Mary Kay Farley

Mr. and Mrs. James K. Dobbs, III 

Mr. and Mrs. Norman W. Harris, III

Ruth Faunce

Mrs. Jan Johnston 

Thomas and Teresa Kleyn

Mrs. N. Kim Shanahan
 

Charles T. Fisher, III

Mr. and Mrs. Clarence C. Barksdale

Dr. and Mrs. David Parrish III

Fred Ford

Mr. and Mrs. Norman W. Harris III 

Peggy Ford

Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. FitzSimons

Mrs. Joan F. Smith

Marilyn and Emmet Tracy

Bruce Garlinghouse

Gary and Mary Street

E. Grant Hesser

Mr. and Mrs. John A. Bentley

Jeff  Hitchcock

Ed and Pam Boutrous

The Parents of Kurt and Patti 

Hoff man

Mr. and Mrs. Julian A. Magnus

William Hoglund

Mr. and Mrs. Clarence C. Barksdale

Mr. and Mrs. A. Council Darling III

Mr. and Mrs. John Day, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. James K. Dobbs III

Mrs. Robert A. Files

Joan Keller

Mr. and Mrs. George E. Melzow

Mr. and Mrs. Hullihen Quarrier Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Sellers

Ann Marie Kehoe

Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Mesmer

Katie Kieren

Ms. Virginia Browne

Ms. Elsie Dakota

Ms. Jeanne DeLaney

Mr. and Mrs. Ken and Bernadette Denoyer

Michael and Diane Furuta

Ms. Maralee Koleski

Ms. Arlene O’Brien

Myrna Kilborn

Mrs. Duncan C. Dobson, Jr.

William Makinen

Bill and Mary Ann Valade

Robert Mertaugh

Kerri Mertaugh

Kim Monthei

Mr. Scott R. Monthei

Richard Morgan

Mrs. John W. Fischer

Mrs. Dorothy E. Miles

Alice Powell

Ms. Kerri Mertaugh

Richard Powers

Ms. Roberta L. Vander Breggen

Richard Salzer

Mr. Bruce T. Flack 

Ludmilla Spacs

East Burt Lake Association

Herb and Peggy Stockham

Mrs. Mark L. Townsend

Peggy Stockham

Mrs. William Barnes III

Ms. Diane Curtis

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Townsend Driggs

Mrs. Mary Driggs

Hampden Swift

Mr. and Mrs. Johnson Hightower

James Vosper

John and Suzette Sanborn

Dr.  Edward G. Voss

Dr. Lynn Elfner

Jack Waldron

Ms. Gail G. Cole

Shirle Westwater

Mrs. Mary Driggs

Mrs. Joan F. Smith

Marilyn and Emmet Tracy 

Dark Sky Park Director Mary Stewart Adams 
preparing for a night sky watching program at 
the Elmer Johnston Preserve near Goodhart.

gifts
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corrections
The new butterfl y exhibit at Thorne 
Swift Nature Preserve is a beautiful 
addition to the nature center. This 
exhibit was created with funding 
from the Frey Foundation in memory 
of Barbara Caroline Frey. The display 
is one more reason of many to take a 
trip to Thorne Swift this fall.

Richner & Richner, LLC was 
mistakenly omitted from the 
Benefactors section of the Annual 
Report. 

Mrs. William G. Rupp was mistakenly 
omitted from our Friends and 
Benefactors roster.

Our apologies for the errors.

Honorariams
Gretchen Bearce 

Bob and Elaine Carlson

Jonathan Friendly’s milestone 

birthday

Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Goldblatt

Tony and Amie James

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas A. Warner III

Shannon Nolan’s birthday 

Mr. and Mrs. Byron L. West

Michael VanLokeren’s birthday 

Bunny and Hord Armstrong

Lisa and Jimmy Dobbs

Kenneth R. Wilson’s birthday 

Colleen  Wilson

Martin Zofchak

The Krieger Family

Community Field Trips Summer 2014
Geocaching at Darnton Preserve

The Les Cheneaux Historical 

Association &

Les Cheneaux Watershed Council
partnered to build replicas of The Leopold 
Bench to celebrate the Aldo Leopold Park 

and Preserve on Marquette Island. 

906.484.2821
www.lchistorical.org

early shopping 

holiday ideas!

Local Artists’ prints for sale

We currently have copies of these three 
prints available for purchase through the 
LTC offi  ce at a cost of $30 each with an 
additional charge for shipping. Please call 
our offi  ce at 231.347.0991 for more details.

Up North - Margaret Tvedten (15”x22”)

Crooked/Pickerel Channel- Jan VandenBrink 
(14”x19”)

Little Traverse Woodlands - 
Mary Hramiec-Hoff man (19”x12.5”)

Hindle-Ross 
Property Tour near 
Cross Village

Family Birding Trip 
at Greenwood 
Wildlife Sanctuary



falling-apart, 35-year-old Mapbook of Michigan Coun-
ties when discussing a potential conservation project. And 
when information is sent to me attached to an e-mail, if 
I’m serious about it I’ll print it and draw those same smiles 
again when I say that I print it “so I can read it.” The 
laughs don’t bother me at all. “Hey,” I say, “laugh all you 
want. I’m old and I admit it – there were only 48 stars on 
Old Glory when I was born!”
 Well. Setting aside the discussions in our offi ce, I 
am happy to report that even our young staff members 
enjoy producing, along with all of our electronic techno-
communications, a classy and well-written newsletter 
that you can hold in your hand. (Yes! It actually comes 
off a printing press and arrives in the mail!!) Our annual 
report is still produced on paper as well as on line. And to 
complement our smart phone app and web site, we still 
produce a guide to our nature preserves which is printed 
on paper, requires no electricity to read, and even gives 
you a number of options to consider when deciding how 
to fold it up!
 With all jesting aside, I’ll wrap up by saying that I’m 
proud of the Conservancy’s communications of both the 
20th and 21st century varieties. Our staff members, and in 
particular Communications Coordinator Anne Fleming, 
deserve hearty congratulations for producing great pub-
lications in print and fi rst-rate products on our website, 
e-blasts, Facebook and Twitter.  
 Land conservation is timeless. But as times change, 
land conservancies adapt and evolve just as our natural 
systems do. As a learning, growing organization, your 
Little Traverse Conservancy is working hard to stay in 
touch with you no matter how you like to get your news 
and information.  
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Refl ections 
...Tom Bailey

 Welcome to the 21st century, where it’s not unusual to 
be in a meeting, concert, or even church when the proceed-
ings are interrupted by a crazy song playing loudly on a cell 
phone which an embarrassed owner forgot to switch to the 
“silent” mode. We e-mail, we text, and we tweet; we Skype, 
Facebook, Instagram and Google. We pay our bills through 
the ether, get sports scores instantaneously on our “mobile 
devices,” and move from desktop to laptop to tablet to one 
of those wrist things that I don’t even know what to call.  
Newspapers are dying in droves, and for many people, paper 
is largely a thing of the past. It’s all done “on line,” and 
there’s no need for anything but a variety of screens.  
 Except for some of us. Confession time: in my heart I’m 
really techno-Amish. I love the feel of a good book in my 
hand, and if it’s an old book, so much the better. “e-news-
letters” don’t thrill me but I really enjoy the experience 
of literally unfolding a nicely printed publication on good 
paper with interesting photos awaiting on the next page. 
Turning pages beats “scrolling” for me every time.  Yes, I 
use computers and yes, I have an iPhone. And yes, I’ll admit 
that the darned things come in awfully handy for a number 
of tasks. But as one who loves the feel of a book in hand, 
the ability to scan through a newspaper and the warmth of 
personal communication, I still like a lot of my communica-
tion to unfold the old-fashioned way.  
 My son laughs at me. On a road trip while I’m trying 
to recall the words to an old song, he’s grabbing his smart 
phone and getting the lyrics downloaded before I can 
remember the opening line to the second verse. It wouldn’t 
have occurred to me to consult my phone about such 
things. He has grown up with technology, and it comes as 
second nature to him.  
 But whether your preferences run more along the lines 
of his generation or mine, at Little Traverse Conservancy, 
we’re doing our best to accommodate everyone’s prefer-
ences from Old Guys like me to the most die-hard tech-
nophile. We’re on Facebook and Twitter; our website is 
refreshed often, and we send e-mail “blasts” to anyone who 
enjoys receiving them. Our newsletter is available on-line, 
and our smart phone app gives one instant access to maps 
and driving directions for our preserves, information about 
trails, and even the ability to contact us about an interesting 
wildlife sighting or a tree down across the trail.   
 I draw a lot of snickers and smiles from Conservancy 
staff members when I haul out my dog-eared, worn-out, 

LTC Executive Director Tom Bailey speaks at the Huff y 100 
Celebration showing off  a new interpretive sign that stands 
along the North Western Trail (see cover story).

from the director

Communicating Across 
Two Centuries
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Berry Picking and Jam Making 

Ransom Nature Preserve, Charlevoix County

Friday, September 19            2 pm
LTC staff  member Charles Dawley will share his tricks of harvesting and 
“stocking up” during this afternoon session of picking and producing. 
Bring buckets and clothing you don’t mind getting stained. Leave with 
a pint of berry jam!
 
Fall 2014 Family Birding & Nature Field Trip 

Wisser-Saworski Preserve,  Charlevoix County

Saturday, October 4          10–11:30 a.m.
It will soon be moving time for many of our feathered friends and time 
for deciduous trees to display their autumn splendor. Join Conservancy 
volunteer Mary Trout and explore the forest of the Wisser-Saworski 
Nature Preserve while looking for migrating birds and learning about 
fall foliage. Make and take a nature mobile as a memento of the season. 
Binoculars provided, but bring your own if you have them. The Wisser-
Saworski Preserve is located just outside of Boyne Falls near Boyne 
Mountain Resort.

Tour the New Fochtman and Hailand Preserve Platforms

North Western State Trail, Emmet County

Friday, October 10              2 pm
Come for a leisurely bike ride along the paved trail leading from Spring 
Lake Park to just north of Oden. We will fi rst be stopping at the new 
Fochtman Preserve/Round Lake platform overlook. A few miles to the 
north, we will stop at the Hailand Preserve platform and hike the trails 
of the Hailand and Helstrom Family preserves.

Autumn 2014 
COMMUNITY FIELD TRIPS
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Autumn is a second spring when every 
leaf is a fl ower. - Alber t Camus

/

No charge for these programs, but pre-registration is required 
by calling 231.347.0991 or online at www.landtrust.org. 

Autumn at the Darnton Family Preserve, Charlevoix County

Saturday, October 11             10-11:30am
Conservancy Education Coordinator Sarah Mayhew will lead a tour of 
the 2.5 miles of trail at this preserve located just a few minutes from 
Boyne City.
 
Fall Hike at the William B. Derby Preserve , Mackinac County

Sunday, October 12                2-3:30 pm
LTC’s AmeriCorps member Greta Jankoviak will lead a fall exploration 
of new trails at the Derby Preserve located along the Les Cheneaux 
main channel and accessed from the village of Cedarville. This magical 
land features moss-covered boulders and dense evergreens. The nearly 
3-mile trail covers rocky but moderate terrain.

Wildlife Adventure at Greenwood, Cheboygan County

Saturday, October 18                10am-noon
At nearly 2,000 acres, Greenwood is one of the largest privately owned 
northern Michigan properties protected with a conservation easement.  
Owner George Jury will open his gates so we can explore the beautiful 
trails and hope for a glimpse of wildlife including elk or black bear. The 
scenery here is stunning, particularly in the fall.

Fall into Nature: Autumn Discoveries for Knee High Naturalists

Spring Lake Park, Emmet County

Saturday, October 18             10–11 am

Geared for 3- 5-year-olds
With autumn comes colorful leaves, seeds on the move, changing 
weather, and animals preparing for winter. We’ll explore nature in this 
dynamic season with a story and several fun activities including a short 
hike and craft project. This program is geared towards preschoolers. 
Siblings are welcome. Parents/guardians are asked to stay 
on site during the program. 
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Permit No. 908
Scan the codes below for LTC’s 

smart phone nature preserve

app, available at no charge. 

The app includes info about

LTC trails as well as other 

area trails such as the 

North Country Trail. 

Board of Trustees
Mary Faculak, Chair
Gregg Garver, Vice Chair
Ian R.N. Bund, Treasurer
Marta Olson, Secretary
Steve Arbaugh

Molly Ames Baker

Jim Baumann

Warner Blow

Nadine Cain

Michael Dow

Mary Driggs

Frank Ettawageshik

Michael J. FitzSimons

Jeff rey S. Ford

James C. Gillingham

John Griffi  n

Carol Jackson

Dan Jarzabkowski

Thomas Jeff s

Paul C. Keiswetter

Dave Kring

Nancy Lindsay

Dianne Litzenburger

Lisa Loyd

Neil Marzella

William McCormick

Kerri Mertaugh

Ashley Moerke

Maureen Nicholson

Dave Patterson

R. Hamilton Schirmer

Karie Slavik

Marsha R. Tompkins

Mary Ann VanLokeren

Patricia G. Warner

Joan Seaton Winston, Trustee Emeritus

Standing Committee Board Chairs 

Land Protection: Mary Faculak

Stewardship: John Griffi  n

Education: Marta Olson

Finance: Carol Jackson

Nominating: Mary Faculak

Investment: Gregg Garver

Ad Hoc Committees and chairs
Policy and Bylaws:  Harriet McGraw

Oil and Gas Issues:  Michael FitzSimons

Staff  
Thomas C. Bailey 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

Thomas Lagerstrom 

ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR

Sarah Gurney

ADMINISTRATIVE COORDINATOR

Cacia Lesh

VOLUNTEER COORDINATOR

Melissa Hansen

Sarah Mayhew

ENVIRONMENTAL EDUCATION

Charles Dawley

Caitlin Donnelly

Kieran Fleming

Greta Jankoviak

Mike Lynch

Ty Ratliff 

Derek Shiels

LAND PROTECTION & STEWARDSHIP

Anne Fleming

COMMUNICATIONS COORDINATOR

Marty Amlin

Dianne Litzenburger

VOLUNTEER EDITORS

iPhone Android

Lowe’s Heroes is a volunteer program in which 
employees adopt a project with a local nonprofi t 
organization to help improve the communi-
ties where they work and live. This year Lowe’s 
of Petoskey is partnering with LTC to add and 
improve boardwalks at the McCune Nature Pre-
serve. On Wednesday, October 15 at 9 am, Lowe’s 
Heroes will supply $1,200 of materials needed 
to repair and extend the boardwalks. Lowe’s is 
proud to work with Little Traverse Conservancy 
on this project since many of their employees, 
customers and local schools use this area for 

recreation, bird watching and 
education. Lowe’s welcomes 

any and all volunteers that 
would be interested in 
assisting on this project. 
If interested, please contact 

Dawn Campbell at Lowe’s at 
231.753.5100.

McCune Preserve Work Day 

with Lowe’s Heroes
Wednesday, October 15      9am

McCune Nature Preserve

McCune Nature Preserve

For the second year in a row, Charlie Kost 
held a snow cone sale at the Menonaqua 
Woods beach in July to raise money for LTC. 
This year’s event brought in $122. 
Thank you, Charlie!

(left) Caitlin Donnelly receives a check from Charlie 

Starting Young...


